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WEEK 3 TERM 2 NEWSLETTER 

Thank you all so much for supporting our Week 3 plan of returning to school at least one day per week. It is 

great to see so many positive smiles and attitudes from our students. 

WEEK 4 PLANS 

At this stage, our plan for Week 4 will be the same as it was this week, with all classes returning one day a 

week. The timetable is listed below. 

Monday, 18th May 

2020 

Tuesday, 19th May 

2020 

Wednesday, 20th May 

2020 

Thursday, 21st May 

2020 

KS KM KT 1/2W 

2A 2H 1C 1D 

4L 3W 2L 1K 

5L 3/4V 4B 3C 

6H 6T 5O 3/4S 

 K-6K K-6K 5/6M 

 

PHYSICAL DISTANCING 
There have been a few adjustments to our physical distancing for students 
procedures this week, as further information comes through from the 
NSW Department of Education. 

In the playground, the school has: 

• Allowed students to interact with each other with no need to      
maintain physical distancing. 

• Allowed students to use various sports equipment items in the 
playground. These items are cleaned at the end of each break. 

• Allowed students to resume normal play in supervised areas with 
regular rostered supervision by staff in place. 
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In Classrooms: 

We are maintaining a class size of a maximum of 15 students at the moment, so students 
are rotated around in groups, for their various activities. Every child who is at school is 
still accessing the one unit of work that is on their google classroom, or was sent home as 
a hard copy. 

Adults: 

All adults who are working in the school, or are essential visitors, are still asked to abide by 
the social distancing rule of staying 1.5 metres from other adults. 

Hand sanitiser is available for staff, students and parents entering and exiting the office. 

Library: 

Students may borrow books. This is being made available at every recess break, so please send in 
a library bag with your child, if they wish to borrow. All returned items are cleaned prior to going 
back into circulation. 

BAND RETURNING 

We have confirmation that our band rehearsals and music lessons may continue to 

operate as of next Friday. Mr Ward is able to return to our school for his music lessons 

from Friday, 22
nd

 May. You will be able to have a preference for just sending your child 

in for their scheduled lesson and then returning to collect them, or they will be able to 

stay at school if you wish. Mr Ward will send out a lesson schedule early next week. 

CROSSING AREA ON DORSMAN DRIVE 

Please be mindful of adult social distancing at the end of the school day, 

at the Dorsman Drive school gate, as we are getting almost 200 students 

here each day. You are able to spread out along the footpath, and/or 

wait over the road for your child. Please discuss with your child about a 

good spot to meet, instead of being right at the front entrance, as it can 

cause issues with the crossing supervision. 

BUILDING WORKS 

A new lot of building works will begin next Monday, 18th May,  with the site establishment taking place. The 

small staff carpark will be closed off again, so disabled parking is available on Dorsman Drive. Work will begin 

in various classrooms and outside areas around the school, with upgrades to paint, carpet and other fixtures 

around the school. Major concreting works will also take place in the July school holidays. Some disruptions 

will occur to classrooms during this time, but we will relocate classes to some of our spare classrooms for the 

short time they are required to be out of their rooms. I hope this won’t disrupt too many of our plans for 

returning to school fulltime. 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP AND CANTEEN 

Our School Canteen will be open for pre-ordered recess and lunch items. There will be no over the counter 

sales made during recess and lunch, at this stage. An alternative menu is available now on Flexischools. If you 

cannot order through Flexischools, please send your child’s order in an envelope, with the correct money, their 

NAME AND CLASS indicating whether it is a recess or lunch order, and the canteen will process it that way.   

Uniform shop orders can now be made on Flexischools. Orders that are received by 4pm on Wednesday will be 

processed each Thursday. Flexischools orders will be filled on Thursdays and your child will be given the order 

on the day they attend school. 

 If you are unable to use Flexischools, please call the office. Cash orders can be placed by doing the following: 

Place money and your order in an envelope with your child’s name, and send it in with your child on the day 

they are attending. 

Please remember that the uniform shop is coordinated by volunteers. Due to social distancing rules, our 

volunteers are limited to one member in the shop at a time. Patience and kindness is always appreciated as we 

endeavour to support your child and family. 

 

 

  



 


